
NOTICE  
 

Effective July 1, 2015, all contractors and suppliers wishing to be certified as a resident 
for the purposes of receiving in-state preference shall complete and submit the 
documents and affidavit(s) required by the Labor Standards Division of the Wyoming 
Department of Workforce Services. 
 
Information may be obtained by contacting: 
 
Wyoming Department of Workforce Services 
Labor Standards Division 
1510 E. Pershing Blvd., West Wing, Number 150 
Cheyenne, WY 82001 
(307) 777-7261 
 
Any contractor or supplier who has not received a certificate of residency from the 
Wyoming Department of Workforce Services, Labor Standards Division, will not receive 
preference in the award consideration when bidding the applicable contracts. 
 
Any suppliers that may have received resident preference in the past bids will no longer 
receive the resident preference without the required certificate of residency. Please take 
immediate action to obtain your certificate of residency for the purposes of receiving 
preference on any WYDOT bids that are awarded after July 1, 2015 


